
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  
Wednesday 20th December 2023 

CWPS ACTIVITY CALENDAR 2023 
DATE ACTIVITY DETAILS 

DECEMBER   

Wednesday 20th Last Day of Term 4  1:30pm Dismissal 
 

VICTORIAN TERM DATES FOR 2024 

 START ENDS LAST DAY DISMISSAL 

TERM 1 Tuesday 30th January Thursday 28th March 2:30pm 

TERM 2 Monday 15th April Friday 28th June 2:30pm 

TERM 3 Monday 15th July Friday 20th September 2:30pm 

TERM 4 Monday 7th October Wednesday 20th December 1:30pm Dismissal 
 

Dear School Community,  
Another school year has come to an end. And what an exciting end to the year we have had.  
 
2023 COMES TO A CLOSE 
In these final weeks we have had so many opportunities to show case and celebrate our students, highlighting the 
wonderful community spirit we have here at CWPS. Between our Whole School Concert, our Instrumental Music 
Concert, classrooms open for their Inquiry Learning Showcases and Grade 6 Graduation, there have been so many 
families sharing and celebrating their children’s learning.  
 
On Monday evening we celebrated our grade six students as they officially graduated from their primary school career. 
Sadly, on such occasions we also bid farewell to many families. For many of them, this is the end of an era. For CWPS 
it is always sad to see these families leave, but it is important to remember, they will always be part of our school 
community. CWPS has a strong history and connection to community, and it is always a delight to see past students 
returning for a visit and sharing their fond memories. On behalf of the entire CWPS school community, I wish them all 
well. 
 
In recent days Mr Argyropoulos advised that he would not be returning to lead our Greek Language Program in 2024. 
He has accepted fulltime employment in another school. I would like you all to join me in thanking him for his 
contributions to our school and wish him well for his future endeavours. At this late stage, we will be looking to recruit 
a replacement teacher early in the new year.  
 
WHAT WILL 2024 LOOK LIKE? 
The new school year begins at 9am on Tuesday 30th January 2024, for all students in grades 1 to 6. New students in 
Prep have their own start up calendar. 
 
With the new year, we welcome Ms Kingsley, Mr Munari and Ms Parker to our school staff.  
 
Our 2024 teaching teams will be as follows: 

Ms Zschunke Prep D Visual Arts Ms McGregor 
Ms Kyrkilis Ms Lebon/Ms Amerena  Prep L 

Ms Youla Prep Y 

Ms Parker 1P Performing Arts Ms Caulfield 

Mr Peric 1D 

Ms Esposito 1/2E Physical Education Mr Harvey 



Ms Winzar-Taylor 2W Ms Kyrkilis 

Mr Munari 2M 

Mr Niciak/Ms Currie 3N Italian Ms DiVincenzo 
Ms Petersen Mr Aitken 3A 

Ms Spiteri/Ms Pavich 3/4S 

Ms Preston 4P Greek TBC 

Ms Blackman 4B 

Mr Torpey 5T Mental Health & 
Wellbeing Leader 

Ms Kingsley 

Ms Corn 5C 

Mr Robinson 5R 

Ms Franco 6F Engagement & Inclusion 
Officer 

Mr Niciak 

Mr Krauss 6K 

Ms Rigby 6R 

Franca 
Denise 
Anna 
Sonia 

Office 
Administration Team 

Educational Support Staff 
 

Sonia 
Giselle 
Rachael 
Jennie 

 
Through this last term, our students and staff have gone through the process of nominating and voting for our 2024 
Student Leaders. The process has been completed, the handover between outgoing and incoming Student Leaders has 
taken place and I am pleased to share that our School Captains for 2024 are Ava N and Nicholas R. Both have already 
demonstrated that they can fulfil the responsibilities, and they have had wonderful mentors in our exiting School 
Captains, Alara and Christian. On that note, I wish to thank both Alara and Christian for their outstanding leadership, 
along with the entire 2023 Student Leadership Group.  
 
2024 CURRICULUM DAYS 
Please add to your 2024 diaries that our four Curriculum Days are as follows:  

• Monday 29 January  

• Monday 29 April  

• Tuesday 11 June 

• Monday 4 November 

PRINCIPAL FOR A DAY  
Yesterday we celebrated Principal for the Day, with Andrew S from grade 3 and Niamh M from grade 4, stepping into 
both the Principal and Assistant Principal roles respectively. As part of their special day, they arranged a casual clothes 
day for all students. They also asked students to make a donation, with all funds raised being donated to Foodbank.org. 
This organisation provides meals for families doing it tough. For every dollar, they can provide two meals and as such, 
Andrew and Niamh calculated that with the total of $482.30 raised by our school Foodbank will be able to provide 
964.6 meals. This will mean a lot for many families this Christmas. Together with Andrew and Niamh, I would like to 
thank our students for taking part and contributing to this worthy cause.  
 
Finally, I would like to thank all students, staff and every family for all your contributions in making our school 
community a great one. Especially to our School Council and CWPS Community Group who have done amazing things 
yet again this year, as is evident in their reports which follow in this newsletter.  
 
I wish you all a safe and happy holiday season ahead. If you celebrate 
Christmas, may it be merry and for all I wish a wonderful start to the 
new year.  
 
See you all in 2024. 
 
Best wishes, 
Mark COLAGRANDE 
PRINCIPAL 



 

 

We Are Learners / We Are Respectful / We Are Safe / We Care 
 

Grade Student Value Student Value Presented by 

    Prep L Christian We Are Learners Fletcher We Are Learners  Mrs Lebon 

    Prep S Sonny L We Are Learners Artie 
Alister 

We Are Safe 
We Are Respectful 

 Ms Zschunke 

    Prep Y Sonny F We Are Learners Whole class We Care   Ms. Youla 

1D Max We Are Learners Kaylin 
Audrey 

We Are Learners Mr Peric 

1E Alistair We Are Learners Amy We Are Learners Ms Esposito 

2C Grace 
Ivy 

We Are Respectful Max 
Caoimhe 

We Care  Ms Cavoli 

2F Aston We Care  Whole Class We Care  Ms Fonte De Vos 

2N Mason We Are Respectful Jack We Are respectful Mr Niciak 

3B Jesse We Are Respectful Charlie We Are Safe Ms. Blackman 

3R Tayla We Are Learners Clyde We Are Respectful Mr Robinson 

3S Marcus We Are Respectful Amelia We Are Respectful Mrs Spiteri/Mrs Pavich 

4K Ellian We Are Learners Evangelia 
Zara 

We Are Respectful 
We Are Safe 

Mr Krauss 

4M Connie We Are Respectful Teddy We Are Learners Ms McKenzie/Ms Corn 

4P William We Care    Ms Preston 

5R Kleo We Are Learners Amelia We Care  Ms Taylor 

5M Florence We Are Learners Ari We Are Safe Ms Mardesic 

5T Sophie We Care  Panagiotis We Care  Mr Torpey 

6A Maddie We Are Respectful Adelaide We Are Learners Mr Aitken 

6F Georgie H & 
Violet 

We Are Learners Chris We Are Respectful Ms Franco 

6R Georgie S We Care  Juno & 
Whole 
School 

We Are Respectful 
We Are Respectful 

Mrs Rigby 

         
   CWPS GOOD CITIZENS 

These students are acknowledged and thanked by their House Captains for being Good Citizens by exhibiting positive 

behaviours which reflect our School Values. 

 

 
 
 

 1st December 8th December 

Green House Leo 4M Ava 2C 

Red House Anna 3B Clementine PS 

Gold House Nickolas 5T Flynn 2N 

Blue House Isaac 2N Vivian PL 



 

 
 

We Are Learners / We Are Respectful / We Are Safe / We Care 
 

Grade Student Value Presented by 

Prep L Charlie We Care About Each Other  Mrs Lebon 

Prep S Whole Class We Care About Each Other  Ms Zschunke 

1E Donnie We Are Learners Ms Esposito 

2C Whole Class We Care About Each Other Ms Cavoli 

2N Whole Class We Care About Each Other Mr Niciak 

3R Lukas We Are Respectful Mr Robinson 

3S Angus We Are Respectful Mrs Spiteri/Mrs Pavich 

4K Eve We Care About Each Other Mr Krauss 

5R Whole Class We Care About Each Other Ms Taylor 

5T Sophie 
Mabel 

We Are Respectful 
We Care About Each Other 

Mr Torpey 

6A Whole Class We Care About Each Other Mr Aitken 

6F Maudie We Care About Each Other Ms Franco 

 
 

CWPS GOOD CITIZENS 
 

These students are acknowledged and thanked by their House Captains for being Good Citizens by exhibiting positive 

behaviours which reflect our School Values. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 15th December 

Green House Damian 4K 

Red House Remy 3R 

Gold House Reyaansh 3S 

Blue House Mariah 5T 



 
Greetings to and from Italy and Australia 

 

       
 

Display of letters from the Italian students at Coburg West Primary School to 
our friends at our Sister School Don Milani Elementare in Italy.  
 

  
 

Display of letters from the students at Don Milani Elementare to the Italian students at 
Coburg West Primary School. 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 

From Coburg West Primary School Italian students to our Sister School Don 
Milani Elementare 

 

 

 



  

 

 

Build maths confidence the fun way these holidays 
 

 

 

We take readers home to build literacy skills, but how do we help our children practise maths regularly 
without feeling like more schoolwork? Town Squared makes maths a reward! 

Our school has the opportunity for families to access this world-class resource at a heavily discounted 
rate. 

Sign up at https://www.townsquaredgame.com/my-school-offer 

And use our code SUMMER50 to access the discount. 

Keep your child’s maths momentum going over the break! 

More information 
Town Squared helps all children find their own level and motivates them to move beyond. The maths 
puzzles adapt to your child’s capability, providing additional challenge or support wherever they need it. 
Reluctant or anxious learners can enjoy building their skills in a supportive game world, and those 
needing extension can challenge themselves to reach the highest levels of the puzzles. 

 
   

 

 

If you are interested as a family, please feel free to sign up for the holidays. 
 
Wishing you all a safe and happy break. 
 
Fiona Currie 
Numeracy Leading Teacher 
 

 

 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mav.vic.edu.au%2Fcoresoftlib%2Fapps%2Fscripts%2Fredir.htm%3Fd%3Dwww.mav.vic.edu.au%3Bh%3Dhttps%3A%2F%2Fwww.townsquaredgame.com%2Fmy-school-offer%3Bs%3Dcoresoftcloud001%3BTAGID%3Dlink0006%3BAID%3Dlink0006%3BTID%3D6945997%3BTMZ%3D16717%3BTenID%3DMAV%3BSEO%3Dyes&data=05%7C01%7CMark.Colagrande%40education.vic.gov.au%7C975f6b7047cc4dbc232208dbf733872b%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638375572911121759%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=dHSI12RzAmL80wgZwGfrPT5JzbOoZWGl070c20Rhrvg%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Our community is kicking goals. 

A year in review from the school council president 

 

Shore reserve showdown – golden boot 
2023 Coburg West Warriors 

Our children have achieved extraordinary results in the classroom in 2023. The displays of student work at school and 

in the broader community always offer moments to celebrate. Reflecting on this, the sheer magnitude of their 

accomplishments is to be applauded. 

Student, staff, parents, carers and grandparents make our Coburg West Primary School village supportive and vibrant. 

All of us nurture the whole being of each child and contribute to their success in the classroom and playground.  

Our school values of learning, respect, safety and caring are always on display and regularly rewarded at assemblies. 

The behaviour of our children and our school environment reflects these values. 

There is still time… 

We are grateful for all the financial support that families contribute to our school. This in turn is invested in our most 

valuable assets - the children. CWPS is not immune to the rising costs of services and staffing. Your direct financial 

support is wisely managed to benefit all students.  

Tax deductible contributions can be made at any time to the Building and Library funds. The other necessary school 

payments to support our nurse, grounds and curriculum are still open. Less than 60% of payments from families have 

been received in 2023. While it does go a long way, without these contributions it is difficult to implement the programs 

we once could.   

Thankyou 

To our school leadership team, and our teaching and support staff, thank you for the quality, consistency and dedication 

you give to your roles. Unquestionably you have all sought to achieve the best possible outcomes for our students, 

something of which, as a school and as parents we are all truly proud and appreciative. 

Congratulations to our grade 6 students and farewell to those families leaving us as your children continue their 

educational journeys into secondary school. 

And to our school community group and the school council, who work tirelessly year-round in the background to ensure 
our school provides its own “personal best” to our students and wider community, thank you for this year. Our school 

community group has raised over $40,000 this year. Please see the latest school newsletter for a breakdown of all the 

wonderful events and their incredible success.  

On behalf of the school council, we hope everyone can enjoy a happy, safe, and positive summer break. 

Donald Parton 

President – Coburg West Primary School Council 



 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 



 


